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         March 16, 2021
Department of Planning and Building

Town of McCordsville


Project:

6444 W Broadway
Petitioner: 

Robert Olson
Request:
The petitioner is seeking approval of siding to 6444 W Broadway 
Staff Review:
This property is zoned Commercial Neighborhood (CN) and is located in the Highway Overlay.  However, as the building is an existing, legal non-conforming building, only the standards listed below apply.  
· Indicates compliance

· Indicates non-compliance

· Indicates further discussion needed or a building permit review requirement 

· Façade colors shall be low reflectance, subtle, neutral hues or colors.  The use of high-fluorescent colors is prohibited.  Building trim and accent areas may feature brighter colors or primary colors;
· All siding must be stone, brick, cement fiber board, stucco, decorative pre-cast, architectural metal panels, matching approved materials in scale, integrally colored CMU, EIFS, or a combination of these materials;
Staff Comments:
The petitioner’s proposal includes wrapping the building in new siding.  The siding installation has been completed.  Staff authorized the installation of the siding, as it was a modern-day replacement of the previous wood siding.  Staff noted that the petitioner needed to get the siding color approved by the ARC.  The petitioner started painting the siding and when that was caught by a Town inspector, we reminded the petitioner of the need for approval of siding color.  No other approvals are needed. 
While the chosen color is somewhat bold, we believe the color is acceptable and staff is in support.
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